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Membership

The Committee wishes to extend to the Lower Murray Councils and members of Murraywatch our gratitude for your continued support, donations together with grants go towards maintaining the contact service, our web site and information leaflets and signage.

Low River Levels

River levels continue to drop and forecasts are it will drop even more, we are receiving more reports of exposed snags and sand bars and even the old riverbanks have been exposed near Mannum.
Water Restrictions

Current restrictions were probably left too late and this has meant our farming and orchard communities have been hit the hardest. Whilst we all agree the restrictions are necessary it is becoming more and more evident that Adelaide must become water sufficient without drawing from the River Murray. As a city dweller now I see so much water pouring down the concrete channels into the sea, this should be harvested and stored.
Boat Ramps

Councils within the Lower Murray are watching dropping water levels at their boat ramps with some concern and some have already been closed. Beware that at the end of the concrete ramp in the water there may be a drop down which could result in your trailer or even your vehicle dropping over the edge.

All users of the river need to be aware of the dangers of hidden snags, rocks and sand bars where once a boat could pass over without a problem. Reports indicate a granite rock just off Riverscape at Sturt Reserve in Murray Bridge is coming dangerously close to the surface, boats drawing over 3 feet watch out!
Marine Safety Issues

At long last and after many years of harassing our government and local member we have another marine Safety Officer based at Murray Bridge, Murraywatch welcomes Robb McArthur to the team and we look forward to seeing him around our river.
Reports

Reports through the contact number and web site keep on coming and range from excessive noise from boom boxes on craft to dead animals. In particular cattle that have fell into the water while trying to drink are becoming a problem. While it is illegal to allow cattle access to the river these are powerful animals that can push a fence over and once they slip into the water there is no way out.
Awards
Murraywatch has been nominated for two awards recently, these were the Premiers Natural Resource Management Awards and the SA Great Awards. Whilst we were unsuccessful in the NRM awards we were delighted to be nominated, this in itself is a great honour, the SA Great Awards are still in progress.
